Forrabury & Minster Parish Council



Minutes: 8th September 2011

Page 1 of 3

Present Cllr Ferrett, Cllr Hockin, Cllr Rodda, Cllr Dawson, Cllr Findlay, Cllr Day, Cllr Brewer, Cllr Smith, Cllr Irving-Little

12.01 Apologies – Cllr Jarvis

12.02 Declarations of Interest – None declared

12.03 Public Participation – 4 members of the public present

A member of the public asked the council if they knew when the road closure for the drainage work near Trebyla would last? The clerk responded "that the information the council has received to date suggested the duration of the closure is anticipated to last 2 weeks, actual commencement date is not yet known".

12.04 Minutes

Minutes of the meeting held on 11th August 2011 – Proposed by Cllr Brewer the minutes be accepted as a true record. Seconded by Cllr Irving-Little. All in favour. **Resolved.**

12.05 Matters to report (only) from previous meetings minutes Nothing reported

12.06 Matters to report

Nothing reported

12.07 Items from previous meeting

<u>Camelford Leisure Centre</u> – Cllr Ferrett has been co-opted on to the friends of Camelford Leisure Centre and gave brief summary of the ideas being considered to to the necessary funds to keep the leisure centre viable.

<u>EA Flood Plan</u> – Cllrs Findlay, Irving-Little and Ferrett have been working with the Environment agency and have drafted a simplified plan. More detail will be available at the next council meeting.

What's important to the community –

- Walk the Village Cornwall Council Community Network Manager will be asked to
 walk the village with councilors and determine what needs doing and who is
 responsible for it.
- <u>Planning</u> The Council feels it should have more clout in planning decisions. It was proposed by Cllr Brewer the clerk invite a planning officer to attend a council meeting and provide guidance. Seconded by Cllr Irving Little. All in favour. Resolved.
- Overgrown Shrubs on Council Ground with uncertainty as to who is responsible a number of councilors volunteered to do some trimming and pruning to the shrubs by the sub-station in Trefleur Close and the path to Tintagel Road from Clover Lane Close, whilst the clerk investigate who is responsible.
- <u>Seating in Harbour area</u> visitors to the village have suggested there should be more seating in the harbor, following a survey by a student. The clerk to investigate what type of seating the National Trust would be willing to consider in the harbour.

Adrian Prescott (Clerk)

Signed Chairman D. J. Lewett